47th Session of Human Rights Council
Interactive dialogue with the Independent Expert on protection against violence and discrimination based on sexual orientation and gender identity
24 June 2021

Statement by Austria, Liechtenstein, Slovenia, Switzerland
Madame President, 
I am making this statement on behalf of Austria, Liechtenstein, Switzerland and my own country Slovenia.

We would like to thank the Independent Expert on sexual orientation and gender identity for the presentation of his report on "The law of inclusion" today. The fight against violence and discrimination based on sexual orientation and gender identity is a collective effort and you can rest assured that our countries remain strong supporters of your mandate and your work.

Despite efforts to achieve concrete progress and improve the legislative framework in many countries, LGBTI persons continue to face discrimination, sometimes even violence, criminalization and deprivation of liberty all around the world. 
Mr. Independent Expert,

Your report offers a solid analysis of the current state of international human rights law in relation to the recognition of gender and gender identity and expression, in connection with the struggle against violence and discrimination in its different forms. We agree with your conclusion that international human rights law has played a powerful role in the protection of LGBTI persons through the recognition of gender and that the work on SOGI is not in opposition to the human rights of women. 
In view of these conclusions what can states do to uphold rights related to gender and sexuality as universal, inalienable, indivisible, interdependent and interrelated to all other rights?
Thank you.
